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Light truck is used as that term is de-
fined in 49 CFR part 523. 

Loan Documents mean the Agreement 
and all other instruments, and all doc-
umentation among DOE, the borrower, 
and the Federal Financing Bank evi-
dencing the making, disbursing, secur-
ing, collecting, or otherwise admin-
istering the loan [references to loan 
documents also include comparable 
agreements, instruments, and docu-
mentation for other financial obliga-
tions for which a loan is requested or 
issued]. 

Model year is defined as that term is 
defined in 49 U.S.C. 32901. 

Passenger automobile is used as that 
term is defined in 49 CFR part 523. 

Qualifying components means compo-
nents that the DOE determines are 

(1) Designed for advanced technology 
vehicles; and 

(2) Installed for the purpose of meet-
ing the performance requirements of 
advanced technology vehicles. 

Secretary means the United States 
Secretary of Energy. 

Security means all property, real or 
personal, tangible or intangible, re-
quired by the provisions of the Loan 
Documents to secure repayment of any 
indebtedness of the Borrower under the 
Loan Documents. 

§ 611.3 Advanced technology vehicle. 
In order to demonstrate that a vehi-

cle is an ‘‘advanced technology vehi-
cle’’, an automobile manufacturer 
must provide the following: 

(a) Emissions certification. An auto-
mobile manufacturer must written cer-
tify that the vehicle meets, or will 
meet, the emissions requirements spec-
ified in the definition of ‘‘advanced 
technology vehicle’’; and 

(b) Demonstration of fuel economy 
performance. An automobile manufac-
turer must demonstrate that the vehi-
cle has a combined average fuel econ-
omy of at least 125 percent of the aver-
age combined fuel economy for vehicles 
with substantially similar attributes 
for model year 2005. 

(1) A combined average fuel economy 
calculation required under this para-
graph for a vehicle that is a dual fueled 
automobile for the purpose of CAFE is 
calculated as if the vehicle were not a 
dual fueled automobile. 

(2) The average combined fuel econ-
omy for vehicles with substantially 
similar attributes is a harmonic pro-
duction weighted average of the com-
bined average fuel economy of all vehi-
cles with substantially similar at-
tributes in model year 2005, as pub-
lished by DOE. 

(3) In the case of an electric drive ve-
hicle with the ability to recharge from 
an off-board source, an automobile 
manufacturer must provide DOE with a 
test procedure and sufficient data to 
demonstrate that the vehicle meets or 
exceeds the applicable average com-
bined fuel economy of vehicles with 
substantially similar attributes. 

Subpart B—Direct Loan Program 

§ 611.100 Eligible applicant. 

(a) In order to be eligible to receive a 
loan under this part, an applicant 

(1) Must be either— 
(i) An automobile manufacturer that 

can demonstrate an improved fuel 
economy as specified in paragraph (b) 
of this section, or 

(ii) A manufacturer of a qualifying 
component; and 

(2) Must be financially viable without 
receipt of additional Federal funding 
associated with the proposed eligible 
project. 

(b) Improved fuel economy. (1) If the 
applicant is an automobile manufac-
turer that manufactured in model year 
2005, vehicles subject to the CAFE re-
quirements, the applicant must dem-
onstrate that its adjusted average fuel 
economy for its light-duty vehicle fleet 
produced in the most recent year for 
which final CAFE compliance data is 
available, at the time of application, is 
greater than or equal to the adjusted 
average fuel economy of the appli-
cant’s fleet for MY 2005, based on the 
MY 2005 final CAFE compliance data. 

(2) If the applicant is an automobile 
manufacturer that did not manufac-
ture in model year 2005, vehicles sub-
ject to the CAFE requirements, the ap-
plicant must demonstrate that the pro-
jected combined fuel economy for the 
relevant the advanced technology vehi-
cle that is the subject of the applica-
tion is greater than or equal to the in-
dustry adjusted average fuel economy 
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